Comments Submitted by 
Jack Cashin/Barry Green on behalf of EPSA

NAESB Recommendation
On the ATC Information Link
The subcommittee recommendation on the ATC Information Link includes the following provision:

The posting of this information would be subject to the Transmission Provider’s ability to redact certain provisions due to market, security or reliability sensitivity concerns.

EPSA submits that the inclusion of such a provision in the Business Practice Standard requires greater definition of what would constitute “market, security or reliability sensitivity concerns” which would necessitate redaction of information.
In this regard NAESB drafted a list of ATC-related information, that is, information identified in the NERC MOD standards that will be developed as part of the ATC calculation process.  An initial draft of the list was shared with the Executive Committee at its November 2007 meeting.  The list was later completed by the subcommittee, published for informal public comments on January 22, 2008 and shared with NERC.  NERC and NAESB have agreed that they will each review the list and determine which if any items should be withheld from public view for reasons of reliability (to be determined by NERC), security (to be determined by NERC) or commercial sensitivity (to be determined by NAESB).   
EPSA submits that the finalization of this list is an inherent part of this standard.  Without this list, the ability of a Transmission Provider to redact information is essentially unfettered such that the standard cannot be appropriately implemented.  
EPSA has an additional comment with respect to standard. 

“001 – XX.1 
Procedure for Addressing ATC Methodology Questions” 
The title of this standard should be amended to “Procedure for addressing ATC

Questions”.  It is not clear why the questions should be limited to questions concerning the methodology, rather than any issue related to the calculation of ATC.  Similarly, there are two other references to ATC Methodology in this standard that should be amended to ATC only.

